Olney Lions Club and Foundation
Minutes 03/22/2016
Present: Steve McCaskill, Larry Beebe, Bill Jones, Brian Bailey, Mike Fekete, Fred Silver, Dave Kepner, Anna Colosi

Only 8 BOD members present, not a quorum

There were no corrections to the December and February minutes. Brian will put out an email vote on the minutes and the new member application.

Larry presented financial statements for the Admin and Foundation accounts, both are well within our budget projections.

We collected $750 for Olney Help Christmas food baskets, enough to help 10 families. We also collected over 30 coats and donated $205 to One Warm Coat. 

Paul Hawkins is working with St. Peters to see if we might be able to support their upcoming blood drive. 

Paul also secured Montgomery Country Club for Charter Night on June 14th. The cost is $40/person with appetizers and $30 without . Brian will present the options at a dinner meeting to see which the members prefer. 

Anna is working with Rosa Parks Middle School to convert their Service Club into a Lions Leo Club. The current sponsor has experience with Lions Clubs and is very interested in making this change. If successful, it would start in September. Anna will continue to work with the sponsor and make a presentation at the May dinner meeting. 

Mike passed out procedures he had written for OLC financial assistance. He will send this and one he has for the Melvin Jones Award to Bill for posting on the OLC web site. 

The Olney Open golf tournament is set for September 23rd. 
